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(b) Possible loss of environmental 
characteristics and values: The dis-
charge of dredged or fill material can 
result in greatly elevated levels of sus-
pended particulates in the water col-
umn for varying lengths of time. These 
new levels may reduce light penetra-
tion and lower the rate of photosyn-
thesis and the primary productivity of 
an aquatic area if they last long 
enough. Sight-dependent species may 
suffer reduced feeding ability leading 
to limited growth and lowered resist-
ance to disease if high levels of sus-
pended particulates persist. The bio-
logical and the chemical content of the 
suspended material may react with the 
dissolved oxygen in the water, which 
can result in oxygen depletion. Toxic 
metals and organics, pathogens, and vi-
ruses absorbed or adsorbed to fine- 
grained particulates in the material 
may become biologically available to 
organisms either in the water column 
or on the substrate. Significant in-
creases in suspended particulate levels 
create turbid plumes which are highly 
visible and aesthetically displeasing. 
The extent and persistence of these ad-
verse impacts caused by discharges de-
pend upon the relative increase in sus-
pended particulates above the amount 
occurring naturally, the duration of 
the higher levels, the current patterns, 
water level, and fluctuations present 
when such discharges occur, the vol-
ume, rate, and duration of the dis-
charge, particulate deposition, and the 
seasonal timing of the discharge. 

§ 230.22 Water. 
(a) Water is the part of the aquatic 

ecosystem in which organic and inor-
ganic constituents are dissolved and 
suspended. It constitutes part of the 
liquid phase and is contained by the 
substrate. Water forms part of a dy-
namic aquatic life-supporting system. 
Water clarity, nutrients and chemical 
content, physical and biological con-
tent, dissolved gas levels, pH, and tem-
perature contribute to its life-sus-
taining capabilities. 

(b) Possible loss of environmental 
characteristics and values: The dis-
charge of dredged or fill material can 
change the chemistry and the physical 
characteristics of the receiving water 
at a disposal site through the introduc-

tion of chemical constituents in sus-
pended or dissolved form. Changes in 
the clarity, color, odor, and taste of 
water and the addition of contami-
nants can reduce or eliminate the suit-
ability of water bodies for populations 
of aquatic organisms, and for human 
consumption, recreation, and aes-
thetics. The introduction of nutrients 
or organic material to the water col-
umn as a result of the discharge can 
lead to a high biochemical oxygen de-
mand (BOD), which in turn can lead to 
reduced dissolved oxygen, thereby po-
tentially affecting the survival of 
many aquatic organisms. Increases in 
nutrients can favor one group of orga-
nisms such as algae to the detriment of 
other more desirable types such as sub-
merged aquatic vegetation, potentially 
causing adverse health effects, objec-
tionable tastes and odors, and other 
problems. 

§ 230.23 Current patterns and water 
circulation. 

(a) Current patterns and water cir-
culation are the physical movements of 
water in the aquatic ecosystem. Cur-
rents and circulation respond to nat-
ural forces as modified by basin shape 
and cover, physical and chemical char-
acteristics of water strata and masses, 
and energy dissipating factors. 

(b) Possible loss of environmental 
characteristics and values: The dis-
charge of dredged or fill material can 
modify current patterns and water cir-
culation by obstructing flow, changing 
the direction or velocity of water flow, 
changing the direction or velocity of 
water flow and circulation, or other-
wise changing the dimensions of a 
water body. As a result, adverse 
changes can occur in: Location, struc-
ture, and dynamics of aquatic commu-
nities; shoreline and substrate erosion 
and depositIon rates; the deposition of 
suspended particulates; the rate and 
extent of mixing of dissolved and sus-
pended components of the water body; 
and water stratification. 

§ 230.24 Normal water fluctuations. 
(a) Normal water fluctuations in a 

natural aquatic system consist of 
daily, seasonal, and annual tidal and 
flood fluctuations in water level. Bio-
logical and physical components of 
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